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9th January 2007

Dear Sir or Madam, 

St Edmundsbury Draft Statement of Community Involvement

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) on the above. HBF has a number of comments to make.

General:

The Council will have seen the draft document from the Planning Inspectorate entitled ‘A framework for assessing soundness and focussing representations on Statements of Community Involvement’. It will no doubt now need to satisfy itself that it is in full compliance with the content of this document, and also ‘Creating Local Development Frameworks – A Companion Guide to PPS12’. The Statement of Community Involvement also needs to be in accordance with ‘Community Involvement in Planning: The Government’s Objectives’ (ODPM, 2004), and the Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004.
Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft document itself; the HBF would like to make the following brief observations:

1.3

The Council states that neither the Annual Monitoring Report nor Local Development Scheme will be subject to public consultation. The HBF considers this a pity. The Federation is now being consulted by a number of local authorities in relation to the content of their Draft Annual Monitoring Reports, and believes that St Edmundsbury should do likewise.  

Tables 1, 2, 3 & 4 

In relation to the Council’s database of interested parties to be maintained throughout the LDF process, the HBF would like its details included on it, in order that it can be properly involved at all relevant opportunities in the planning process. 

The HBF would find it most useful if the Council communicates by letters with regard to the production of either draft or adopted DPD and SPD documents. Such an approach would seemingly benefit all those that have commercial or site interests in the district, but are not physically based within it. Whilst clear and detailed information on the Council’s website will be welcomed, it will be of little benefit unless it is specifically drawn to the attention of all interested parties (e.g. by letters and/or e-mails).

Hopefully landowners, planning agents and developers (including locally active house builders) will be directly consulted in relation to new documents and where appropriate, invited to be involved in StakeholderWorkshops or the Focus Groups mentioned. The Federation believes that the development industry has an important role to play in the planning process, particularly with regard to all matters related to the actual implementation of policies and proposals. The Federation hopes that the Council will seek to consult directly with local house builders and other interested parties, rather than rely on other organisations passing the information down to their memberships.  

The Council might also wish to consider creating a Developers Forum that could meet as and when required.  

The Council refers to documents being available for inspection at local planning authority offices and libraries, and to letters being sent to statutory consultees. No mention at all is made regarding letters being sent to non-statutory consultees.

The HBF would point out that Regulations 17 and 24 of the Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 2004 require copies of the SPD / DPD and their Sustainability Appraisals be sent to specific consultation bodies to the extent that the local planning authority thinks that the SPD / DPD affects the body.
Therefore, the Council must ensure that paper copies of the aforementioned documents will be sent to all relevant key non-statutory consultees (unless they indicate that they would prefer to receive electronic copies). It should not leave it to key stakeholders to have to search for and locate important material of interest to them on the Council’s website.

I would point out that the HBF (Home Builders Federation) is listed as a key consultee in Annex E of PPS12.

9.15 & 9.16

The text is a bit vague, and fails to provide adequate guidance on the precise circumstances of when the Borough Council will seek additional public consultation from planning applications.

Appendix 4

We welcome the specific listing of The House Builders Federation as a consultation organisation. However, could you please amend this reference to HBF (Home Builders Federation) to take account of our name change (which reflects the fact that our membership are now building substantial numbers of flats as well as houses).

Consultation

The HBF looks forward to being sent copies of all relevant consultation documents. This reflects the Federation’s status given that it is listed as a key consultee in Annex E of PPS12. 

The HBF assumes and fully expects that it will be properly consulted in relation to all future Statements of Community Involvement, Development Plan Documents and Supplementary Planning Documents of relevance. We therefore look forward to being sent paper copies of all relevant planning policy consultation documents at appropriate times during their evolution. 
The Federation would also appreciate being informed of when any relevant DPD is being submitted to the Secretary of State, and when any DPD or SPD documents have been adopted by the Council..

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours faithfully

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern Region)
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